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To:
The Chair of the Probation Trust


The Chief Executive of the Probation Trust


(Copy enclosed for the Head of Human Resources)


The Secretary to the Probation Trust


Members of the NNC

NNC CIRCULAR NO. 9/2012

Cabinet Office Review of Facility Time: Framework and Guidance
You will already be aware that the Cabinet Office recently carried out a review of the facility time arrangements in the Civil Service and, following a consultation, has issued a Framework document and supporting guidance to be applied across the Civil Service including all departments and agencies employing civil servants.  The Cabinet Office has stated that non-departmental public bodies (NDPBs) are also expected to adopt the framework.  This includes Probation Trusts.
The Framework document states that reporting and monitoring will commence immediately.  The responsibility for collecting the management information rests with Departments.  We await more information from NOMS about how it intends to meet the requirement to collect and publish the information required. NOMS has confirmed that no changes in facility time arrangements will be sought in the current financial year. The Cabinet Office is also undertaking further work to clarify the basis on which pay bill costs should be calculated to determine the proposed limits on trade union facility time. Until further advice and guidance is received on these two areas of clarification, Probation Trusts are advised to take no action in relation to trade union facility time
In the meantime, the Joint Secretaries continue to support and encourage the use of the model pro forma included at Section B17 of the Handbook (issued under cover of Circular 7/2011). 
In conclusion, there are significant implications for the national and local probation employment relations environment arising from the issue of the Cabinet Office framework and the Joint Secretaries’ aspiration is to ensure collectively the best outcome for all parties.

We will keep you informed as the more detailed discussions progress.



Mark Ormerod
Jonathan Ledger
Joint Secretaries
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